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May 2015 

As I write this piece for the newsletter, Britain is on the eve of a General Election.  Elections are 

about big decisions regarding who we trust to lead and set the direction for the country over the 

next five years.  In school we remind pupils that courageous individuals have given their lives to 

preserve this right to freedom and democracy and we actively promote the importance of the 

democratic process and the rule of law.  With this in mind, it has been a pleasure to welcome our 

newly elected Head Girl (Libby Arnold) and our new Head Boy (Tom Lane) into their respective 

new roles.  They ably persuaded their peers and school staff that they possess the necessary 

skills to chair pupil voice meetings and to meet with 

the Senior Leadership Team and Governors to  

ensure that student voice is represented in key  

decisions and developments within the school.  They 

will be assisted by four newly elected House Captains 

and thirty two Base Captains ï congratulations to all 

of them.  Democracy is certainly alive and well at Sir 

William Robertson and I am sure the major political 

parties would be envious of the high turn-out of voters 

for our elections! 

The GCSE and A Level examinations are now underway and I should like to wish all of our  

students sitting public examinations every success.  However, exams are not about luck, they are 

about hard-work, determination and a desire to succeed.  Thorough preparation and a clear  

revision plan are the keys to success and I would like to thank all parents for ensuring that our 

students from Year 10 through to Year 13 devote the necessary time to preparing for these  

important external examinations.  I hope the students who attended our Easter Revision Classes 

found these to be beneficial.  We shall shortly be publishing details of further GCSE Revision 

Classes which will take place during the May half-

term holiday. 

While examinations are clearly a very important 

part of school, experiences beyond the classroom 

play a vital role in shaping character and  

developing an understanding of the wider  

community.  It has been a pleasure to hear the 

positive feedback from our Year 8 pupils on their 

recent visit to a Hindu Temple and a Sikh Temple 

in Leicester.  The school website is currently  

displaying some of the photographs from this visit.   

Another new addition to our website is a section on the schoolôs involvement in the National  

Citizen Service (NCS) which involves our 16 and 17 year old students taking part in community 

projects tackling important local issues.  By the time we return to school in September, 87  

students from this school will have taken part in the programme over the last three years.  This is 

a fantastic tribute to the commitment of our Sixth Form students to celebrating and developing 

their local communities. 

Thank you for your on-going support of the school. 

 

Mark Guest 

Headteacher 
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SWRA Student Council Elections 

During March, elections took place to decide which students would make up the NEW Student Council at 

SWRA. 

At Sir William Robertson Academy, all pupils have a right to have an input into their education.  We do this 

through the House System and the Pupil Voice structure: 

Head Boy and Girl 

Every March, a Head Boy and a Head Girl are  

elected from Year 12 to represent the whole student body.  

They will see their role through into Year 13 and hand over 

to the next incumbents the following March.  This is a  

position of great responsibility; the Head Boy and Girl will 

chair pupil voice meetings and meet with the Senior  

Leadership Team and Governors, ensuring that student 

voice is represented in key decisions and developments within the Academy.  The Head Boy and Girl  

represent the Academy and student body at a variety of public functions during the year, including  

prospective parentsô evenings for Years 7 and 12 and Awards Evenings. 

House Captains 

There are four House Captains, one each for Simla, Dragoon, Chitral and Lancer.  The House Captains are 

elected from any Year Group and communicate the views of pupils in their House at Pupil Voice meetings.  

Working closely with their Head of House, the House Captain offers much to the life of pupils across the 

school, organising House competitions and events with their team of Base Captains and encouraging  

participation in competitions etc. 

Base Captains 

There are 32 Base Captains, one for each form.  Base Captains can be elected from any Year Group and 

communicate the views of the pupils in their Base at Pupil Voice meetings and feed back any developments 

of decisions that are made.  Working closely with their Tutor and House Captain, Base Captains will support 

with running House competitions and events. 

L-R: Cameron Coles, Alicia Arnold, Libby Arnold, Mr Guest, Ven Brian Lucas, Tom Lane, Philip Balicki, Matthew Young 
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SWRA Student Council Elections (cont.) 

March 25th was polling day and students come out in droves to support their candidate.  After a couple of tense 

days and intense vote counting the winners emerged.  Successful candidates were invested on the last day of 

term by our Chair of Governors, Ven Brian Lucas. 

We are delighted to introduce the new members of our student council. 

Head Boy ï Tom Lane Y12 Lancer 
Head Girl ï Libby Arnold Y12 Dragoon 

SIMLA 
House Captain ï Matthew Young SKD 

CHITRAL 
House Captain ï Alicia Arnold CEBT 

SFS Jamie Redmond Y9 CCB Bobby McDonald Y7 

SED James Hardy Y9 CCMR Elizabeth Richardson Y9 

SLD Anna Meacham Y10 CHF Brady Shepherd Y8 

SJLD Bailey Elliot Y10 CEBT Millie Randall Y10 

SMHD Keir Souter Y10 CFDR Kaci-Leigh Nicholson-Hadley Y8 

SKD Laurie Rozier Y8 CJHF Oliver Short Y9 

SDQ Harry Costa Y9 CEAG Sam Wright Y8 

SLT Liam Prussia/Callum Parish Y7 CCDE Jake Hadfield Y9 

LANCER 
House Captain ï Philip Balicki LEPY 

DRAGOON 
House Captain ï Cameron Coles DCBF 

LEPY Gary Jordan Y9 DSHW Adam Kelly Y8 

LNHR Klaudia Kubanek Y10 DEHT Jack Fawkes Y9 

LBA Oscar Bishop Y9 DAG Maxwell Munford-Gibbs Y8 

LDWE James Baker Y10 DNR Eva Stark Y10 

LRSH Rebecca Hedge Y10 DDCB Ivan Szabo Y8 

LCNS Cristiano Resende Y7 DRFN Charlotte Johnson Y10 

LAES Daniel Thompson Y10 DCSY Jack Jordan Y10 

LKT Jack Patrick Y10 DCBF Josh Baker Y10 


